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Dear Friends of Duvall Homes, 
 

We are proud to share continuing good news about Duvall Homes in this, our News and 
2015 - 2016 Annual Giving Report.  Although not without its challenges, the year has been 
filled with growth and promise.  Our community connections are more fully established 
and we are pleased to report that we have many new advocates as a direct result of our 
persistent outreach.  Work contracts are ongoing with MBI, a national direct mail company, 
enabling many residents in the Day Training Program the opportunity to earn a paycheck, 
and a new partnership with Publix affords residents on-the-job-training several days a 
week.  Personal success stories unfold every day.   
 

Of course, much of our success is evidenced in the strength and commitment of Duvall 
Homes’ staff. Hurricane Matthew was no match for the selfless determination demonstrat-
ed by the group home managers and direct support personnel that provided round-the-
clock watchfulness to ensure that all our residents were safe and secure. In the aftermath, 
our facilities crew has been consumed with clean up and removal of downed trees and 
debris. Additionally, as staff has been promoted, our Bargain Shops are seeing increased 
activity. Under new management, facelifts and remodels are underway and new signage is 
being installed as both locations gear up for the holidays. 
 

For the second year, we hosted our annual Inspiration Gala to raise funds, friends and awareness for Duvall Homes.  The event  
welcomed many new donors into our closest circle.  The enthusiasm and generosity of all who participated helped us reach a new 
milestone, which surpassed our fundraising goal for the second year in a row. Our deepest gratitude goes out to everyone involved! 
 

Family and friends, corporations and foundations, church groups and students at the high school and college level, are among our  
circle of dedicated supporters.  Each year we look to you for continued support to help us sustain our mission. Your time, talent and 
treasure energize our work and strengthen our ability to create new opportunities for the future well-being of those in our care. We 
invite you to join us again, as we take a step closer to 2017, and another new year charged with improving the lives of people with 
developmental disabilities.  We strive to earn your interest and continued support…together we make a difference!  
 

Best wishes, 
 

 
Steven C. DeVane 
Chief Executive Officer 
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Welcome New Board Member 
 

Duvall Homes’ Board of Regents welcomes 
Charles Kron, its newest member. Kron is a 
retired Superintendent from the Ohio Public 
Schools system and lives in Orange City, FL. 
 
Thank You For Your Generosity 
 

Thank you to the many churches who for 
years have kept Duvall Homes in their  
prayers and who continue to volunteer and 
support the service we provide to those 
with developmental disabilities. Special 
thanks to the women of North Lake  
Presbyterian Church for the 30 art supply 
bags they donated to Duvall’s Adult Day 
Training Art… For Everyone program. 

 
After completion of a special company-wide 
drive, employees of Medtronic, DeLand, 
presented household products collected for 
the residents of Duvall Homes. The items 
donated will be used in the group homes 
operated by Duvall Homes. Medtronic is a 
global leader in medical technology,  
services and solutions.  
 

 
Thank you Medtronic!  Left to right, Diane Knep-
ple, Medtronic Interim Human Resources Manag-
er, and Maryann Terrone, Human Resources 
Assistant.  

Duvall Homes’ CEO, Steven DeVane receives the 
Florida Association of Rehabilitation Facilities 
(FARF) 2016 Excellence in Innovation Award 
from FARF President and CEO, Suzanne Sewell 
(right), and FARF Board Chair, Shirley Balogh. 
 

Excellence in Innovation 
 

Duvall Homes is proud to announce 
that the 2016 recipient of the Florida 
Association of Rehabilitation Facilities 
(FARF) Excellence in Innovation Award 
is our CEO, Steven DeVane.  The award 
was presented to DeVane on Septem-
ber 21, 2016, in Tallahassee, FL., by 
FARF President and CEO, Suzanne  
Sewell, and FARF Board Chair, Shirley 
Balogh.  The award is given annually to 
a director or company in recognition of 
continuing excellence in comprehen-
sive community services, innovation in 
the application of technology to meet 
needs of individuals with disabilities, 
and consistent, successful achieve-
ment that goes above and beyond the 
call of duty.   
 

“Steven DeVane combines innovative 
thinking with the desire to always do 
what is in the best interest of the  
individuals Duvall Homes serves,” said 
Sewell. “He is quick to explore  
innovative practices from other states 
and is always willing to go the extra 
mile to solve problems for the program 
he leads, as well as for all Florida  
members of the Florida Association of 
Rehabilitation Facilities.  We cannot 
think of a more worthy recipient of  
this award.” 
 

Future Health Care Professionals 
 

In November, Duvall Homes was  
invited to be part of Deltona High 
School's Health Services Academy Fair, 
an academy developed under the mis-
sion of Health Occupations Students of 
America (HOSA). We were honored to 
join the group of community health 

care professionals and aspiring young 
leaders interested in working in  
numerous health care fields upon 
which we all depend.  
 

Student exhibits included SWAT: Stu-
dents Working Against Tobacco, sup-
ported by Daytona State College Respir-
atory Therapy students; Volusia Coun-
ty's EVAC/EMS, retirement facilities, 
Mental Health and Abuse Aware-
ness, Teen Pregnancy and others.  

Duvall Homes' CEO, Steven DeVane, 
informed students of the function of 
Duvall Homes and its mission to serve 
those with developmental disabilities 
and the impact students could make in 
their near future due to the growing 
need for direct support personnel. It 
was enlightening to learn how many 
students actually know or have an  
individual with developmental disabili-
ties in their own family.  
 

Names of participating students were 
entered into a drawing. The winner 
received a small basket of artworks 
created by Duvall Homes’ residents. 
 

Bargain Store News 
 

The Bargain Store of Duvall Homes in 
DeLand gets a new sign. New signage is 
in the works for the Deltona Store.  

Students from Youth Mission 360 help 
out at the Bargain Stores. DeLand Store 
Manager, Bobbie Daley, bottom left. 

 
 

3 

IN THE NEWS 
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Unsung Heroes 
Surviving Hurricane Mathew 

Unsung Heroes 
Surviving Hurricane Matthew 

O riginating from a tropical 
storm off of the coast of Africa 
September 22, 2016, Hurri-

cane Mathew developed into a Category 
5 (190 mph) northeast of Curaçao by 
September 29.  Weakening as it traveled 
northward along the southeastern coast 
of the United States, Matthew hit Volusia 
County just offshore with varied gusts of 
winds ranging from a Category 1 (75 
mph) to a Category 3 (129 mph). 
 
“It’s a well-known fact that when events 
such as Hurricane Matthew strike our 
communities it brings out the best in 
cooperation, resiliency and mutual  
support,” said Duvall Homes CEO Steven 
DeVane.  “We all pull together when 
faced with hardship.” 
 
DeVane added that in the aftermath of 
Matthew, the men and women who work 
day in and day out to support the most 
vulnerable citizens; adults and children 
with intellectual and developmental  
disabilities, are the unsung heroes we 
need to recognize. 
 
As Matthew threatened the group homes 
of Duvall throughout Volusia County, the 
Direct Support Professionals showed up 
to work with overnight bags packed, 
knowing they would be needed long past 
the end of their shifts.  
 
“They did so willingly, without being 
asked, prepared to manage the comfort 
and safety of those in their care during 
the storm and in the days that followed,” 
said DeVane. “They asked for no reward 
and simply felt that this was their way to 
contribute by putting others first.  I am 

Matthew Stanfield, 
Duvall Homes’ Director 
of Facilities & Grounds 

Matthew Stanfield, 
Duvall Homes’ Director 
of Facilities & Grounds 
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proud of all the staff here at Duvall 
Homes.  They make a difference every day.”   
 
Direct Support Professionals are such an  
integral part of the support structure for 
individuals with disabilities who depend on 
them.  As healthcare standards for those 
with intellectual - developmental disabilities 
move toward ensuring that all citizens have 
the opportunity to live and work in their 
communities, a robust Direct Support  
workforce is vital. This is especially evident 
when traumatic circumstances arise, such as 
a hurricane. 
 
Matt Stanfield, Duvall Homes’ Director of 
Facilities & Grounds, and his crew had the 
monumental task of removing fallen trees, 
branches and debris to clear roads to and 
from the group homes, ensuring each home 
had the essential amenities each individual  
is used to having. 
 
"We're really fortunate that Hurricane 
Matthew had weakened before hitting  
Volusia," said Stanfield. "Everyone was safe 
as we always prepare for the worst and hope 
for the best, but this did give cause to take a 
few steps back and assess what we could do 
differently to prepare for the next one.” 
 
Duvall Homes was fortunate in that  
Hurricane Matthew delivered more wind 
than rain to West Volusia, and the weather 
wasn't very hot. 
 
“We have several small generators requiring 
continuous gas refills that would not meet all 
power needs should this hurricane have had 
greater impact,” added Stanfield. “It is  
impossible to know how many homes will be 
affected by any future storm.  We do have 

alternative plans of action in place, one in 
particular is traveling to another area, but 
that can cause significant disruption to the 
daily routine of our residents. Ideally, having 
continuous backup protection with an  
automatic hardwired 
propane generator 
for each home 
would be great; how-
ever, the cost to fur-
nish 16 homes is 
more than $200,000." 
 
DeVane extended a 
special thank you to 
the dedicated  
employees of Duvall 
Homes, and through-
out the state of Florida.  
 
“Whether fair weather or foul, these  
individuals remain committed to the welfare 
of our community and those we love with 
the greatest needs.”  

  
           Whether fair  
weather or foul, these  
individuals remain  
committed to the  
welfare of our community 
and those with the  
greatest needs. 



C o m m u n i t y  

Community  
Outreach 2.0 
 
The Stetson University Greenfeather Grant 
was awarded in 2015, and the funds used for 
materials to support Duvall Homes’ Day 
Training Program in its Opportunities Enrich-
ment Center continue to benefit the devel-
opmentally disabled residents in our care. 
 
After being educated on the ongoing  
importance of raising awareness for those 
fighting cancer and further developing their 
vocational and creative skills, participants 
took to the sidewalk proudly wearing  
personally designed t-shirts created at the 
Center. This full-circle educational exercise is only one inspiring example of the many ways  
in which Duvall Homes’ residents and participants get involved and practice community 
awareness for all populations in need of attention. 
 
Other funds from the Greenfeather Grant supported technology and software training  
equipment vital to enabling users to engage socially and increase self-expression.  

Skippy the Weatherman 
 
A few months ago, Day Training participants took an educational 
field trip to DeLeon Springs State Park.  Learning about the 
1830’s Spanish Sugarmill or the many animal species at the  
625-acre park was not on the agenda. Instead, they produced a 
short film with characters and plot using the Springs as a backdrop. 

   

What’s Missing was the title of the film, complete 
with actors, a weatherman and a singer.  The actors 
had lunch, played outdoor games and had fun while 
Skippy the Weatherman, a.k.a. Randy E., top right, gave  
intermittent reports on the weather and the state of affairs 
after a character went “missing.” He interviewed witnesses 
and “extras.” Susan R., right, sang Barry Manilow’s Can’t 
Smile Without You before the mystery was solved and the 
credits ran.  Stay tuned for a possible sequel!   
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Anonymous Hearts 
 

During the Thanksgiving Holidays 
a resident of Duvall Homes trav-
eled to visit relatives in another 
state. After boarding, the pilot 
invited her into the cockpit for a 
special tour. He then upgraded 

her to a First Class seat!  

 



C o n n e c t i o n s  

Publix:  
Where Volunteering is a Pleasure 
 
December 2016 marks six months since Duvall Homes’ Day Training  
participants began volunteering at a local supermarket.  
 

Six unsure volunteers, shadowing Publix employees to as-
sess their skills level, grew to nine confident adults bag-
ging groceries and assisting customers for two hours, 
twice weekly. 
 

“It’s a great opportunity for the people we serve. This  
experience develops social skills as well as vocational and 
communication skills,” said Day Training Staff Specialists 
Shawn Francis and Cindy Jakobowski.  
 
“The hope is to see our volunteers move to doing more 
tasks, like stocking shelves and perhaps even be hired,” 
added Francis.  Mary, top right, and Patrick, right,  
volunteer during Publix training. 

Residents have something in common 
with a World Series Player!  

 
Duvall Homes got a shout-out, receiving 
special recognition on the jumbo Tron, 
at Stetson University’s Spec-Martin  
Stadium when several of our residents 
attended a Stetson Hatters ball game on 
Autism Awareness Day last spring.  
 

So what do these residents have in common with the 2016 
World Series game which saw the Chicago Cubs beat the  
Cleveland Indians in the seventh game, 8-7 in overtime this past 
November? Both Corey Kluber, the Cleveland Indians pitcher, 
and our residents have stood in Spec-Martin Stadium. Kluber is a 
Stetson University graduate!   
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From the Archives 
 

This month 33 years ago, Dec. 1983, 
residents of Duvall enjoyed the City of 
DeLand’s Annual Christmas Parade after 
being treated to a pancake and sausage 
breakfast provided by the Kiwanis Club. 
Taking part in the ’83 Duvall float was 
Scout Troop 595, including residents 
William D. and Fred S.  

 



8 

Duvall Homes’ 2016 Inspiration Gala 
Raising Funds, Friends & Awareness for People with Developmental Disabilities 
 

W ith deepest gratitude, the Board of Regents and Staff of Duvall Homes would like to 
thank friends, families and sponsors for their support of this year’s Inspiration Gala, 

which took place at the Sanborn Center in DeLand, September 23, 2016. In only its second 
year, the organization’s newly established annual fundraiser hit a new milestone, raising 
nearly $80,000. 
 
“For several years we have been working very hard to raise community awareness about 
the good work that goes on here at Duvall Homes,” said Duvall’s CEO, Steven DeVane. “We 

certainly saw, first-hand, the power of one as sponsors, staff and the community came together for a great cause and a great even-
ing, and I personally thank everyone involved. While our work is not done here, the future is bright and we couldn't be prouder.” 
 
Florida ranks 49 out of 50 states and the District of Columbia in funding services for people with intellectual or developmental  
disabilities, and that shortage has a ripple effect on family members, employers, the community and the state. Donations that 
come through fundraisers like the Gala are vital to sustaining Duvall’s mission. 
 
“Duvall Homes serves a function of taking care of people who can’t take care of themselves,” said longtime Duvall supporter Bert 
Reames, President of Reames Employee Benefits Solutions. “I feel the rest of us have a moral obligation to take care of those  
people, and through Duvall Homes we get that done. Thank you to Duvall Homes for permitting us to be part of the family and give 
support to their projects.” Bert and Julie Reames are the 2016 recipients of The Alanson and Thelma Duvall Memorial Award for 
Outstanding Community Service, presented at the Gala. 
 
“Duvall Homes’ mission of caring for its residents greatly mirrors the commitment we feel to our patients, our teammates, and our 
world,” said Jason Cline, VP and General Manager of DaVita Labs who served as the Gala’s Presenting Sponsor. 
 
Other corporate sponsors included Florida Hospital, Tower Realty Partners, Florida Public Utilities, Park Shore Pharmacon, Florida 
Health Care Plans, Gateway Bank of Florida, Mainstreet Community Bank of Florida, Marshall Law Office, Merrill Lynch, and Olivari 
& Associates, to name just a few.  
 
“It was an amazing team effort,” said Elizabeth Bhimjee, Duvall Homes’ Chief Marketing and Development Officer. “We received  
an outpouring of support from the community again this year. It was inspiring to see so many individuals and organizations come 
together to help us achieve another new milestone in Duvall’s long history.” For more information, visit DuvallHomes.org.  



Special Thanks to our 

2016 Inspiration Gala  

Sponsors 
 

Presenting Sponsor  

DaVita Labs 
 

Supporting Sponsors  

David and Terri Luck 
Reames Employee Benefits Solutions, Inc. 
Florida Hospital DeLand and Fish Memorial 
Tower Realty Partners 
Florida Public Utilities 
Park Shore Pharmacon 
Robert Hanky 

Bouchard Insurance 
Checkered Flag Committee 
Duvall Homes Board of Regents 
Fifth Third Bank 
Florida Health Care Plans 
Gateway Bank of Florida 
Jane Duerson Potter 
Kirby and Lynda Moncrief 
Mainstreet Community Bank of Florida 
Marshall Law Office 
Meredith Birchfield  
Merrill Lynch 
Michael A. and Elaine M. Sandifer 
Olivari & Associates 
Rev. Dr. and Mrs. James G. Patterson, Jr. 
Root Family 
Ruth Flautt Bergeron 
Scioto Properties  

 

Gala Reception 5:30 p.m. 
 

Music by Recording Artist Eirinn Abu 
Community Art Project 

Art Gallery & Gift Shop Opens 
 

Gala Program 7:00 p.m. 
 

Welcome 
Steven DeVane, CEO Duvall Homes 

 

Board of Regents Recognition and Thanks  
Robert Walsh, Chairman 

 

Invocation 
Robert C. Mulkey, Th.D., Pastor,  

New Covenant Baptist Church 
 

Artistically Designed Gourmet Dinner  
Puff ‘n Stuff 

 

Special Tribute  
“The Alanson and Thelma Duvall  
Memorial Award “ presented to 

Bert and Julie Reames 
 

Inspiration Award, Raffle Drawings  
Gift Shop Reopens 

 

View additional  

Inspiration Gala images  
Facebook.com/DuvallHomes 

Posted October 13, 2016 
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BENEFACTORS OF FRIENDSHIP SOCIETY 
 $2,500 - $4,999 
 

Central Florida Presbytery, PW    
Craig S. Engle       
DeLand Breakfast Rotary     
Edwin P. & Janet O. Hall     
First Presbyterian Church of Leesburg   
James & Sabrina Patterson, Jr.    
Jules Zucker       
Mandarin Presbyterian Church    
Meredith A. Birchfield      
Morganelli & Associates, Inc.     
Ormond Beach Presbyterian Church    
Palms Presbyterian Church     
Robert Hanky       
 
 
 
 
PATRONS OF FRIENDSHIP SOCIETY 
$1,500 - $2,499 
 

Andrew P. & Susan Cook      
Chris Sortore        
First Presbyterian Church of New Smyrna Beach   
Florida Public Utilities       
Good News Church of Central FL     
James Jonathan Barnhill Trust     
John A. Nordinger       
Katherine Thatcher Shields      
Samuel Kirby & Lynda Moncrief 
Scioto Properties LLC       
Thomas & Ramona McDonald      
Trinity Presbyterian Church of Palm Cost    
Weirsdale Presbyterian Church 

VISIONARIES OF FRIENDSHIP SOCIETY 
 $10,000 AND ABOVE 
 

Alfred C. Haliday       
David & Terri Luck      
Douglas R. & Pamela Smith     
Maebe Charitable Trust      
Mary McCracken  
Michael Graff       
Stetson University       
Trust & Investment Services – Schweitzer   

 
 

LEADERS OF FRIENDSHIP SOCIETY 
$5,000 - $9,999 
 

Donna Schantz       
J. Paul Abernathy       
Reames Employee Benefit Solutions, Inc.   
Rita A. Wesgan       
The Bond Foundation, Inc.     

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT                          ANNUAL GIVING REPORT  

        

DONOR LIST AND FINANCIAL OVERVIEW      

 

DUVALL HOMES CARING SUPPORTERS 
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REVENUE EXPENSES 

77%      9%       7%       5%       2% 
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70%      11%       9%       9%       1% 
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AMBASSADORS OF DUVALL HOMES 
 $500 - $999 
 

Ben Hill Griffin, Inc.      
Bert & Juliana Reames      
Central Presbyterian Church     
Clara Brillembourg      
Elizabeth Kastanotis      
Elizabeth McGee Smith      
First Presbyterian Church of Crescent City   
First Presbyterian Church of Ft. Walton Beach  
First Presbyterian Church of Ocala    
First Presbyterian Church of Vero Beach   
Gary D. & Lorraine F. Reddick     
James & Judith Gillespie     
Jane Potter        
Kenneth & Isabel Burrhus     
Knights of Columbus, Council 13571   
L. E. Ewert, USN Ret.      
Louisa Jayson       
Lowell & Nancy Lohman      
Lynda Craig        
Lynn Glass        
Martha S. McAlister      
Michael & Heather Sandifer     
North Lake Presbyterian Church of Lady Lake  
Peace Presbyterian Church of Stuart    
Presbyterian Women’s Association    
Randall J. & Madelyn Marshall    
Riverside Presbyterian Church of Cocoa Beach  
Rotary Club of Daytona Beach West    
Scott & Ruth H. Hazel      
St. Cloud Presbyterian Church    
Susan Epstein       
Total Realty Corporation      
Vanderbilt Presbyterian Women’s Association  
Vivian Bates       
Walter D. Shields, Sr.      

SUSTAINERS OF FRIENDSHIP SOCIETY 
 $1,000 - $1,499 
 

Adventist Health System      
Alice Lauber        
Bauer & Associates       
Bettie Coady Morris       
Betty J. Kearney        
Bouchard Insurance       
Clifford C. Hall        
Daniel F. & Stephanie Savage, III     
Daryl & Stacey Tol         
David & Jeanne Bedell       
Deltona Presbyterian Church      
Donald A. Bernard       
Duvall Home Board of Regents     
First Presbyterian Church of Oakland    
Gateway Bank of Florida      
Glenwood Presbyterian Church     
Grace Covenant Presbyterian Church    
Grace Presbyterian Church of Spring Hill    
Grace Way Presbyterian Church     
Henry D.  Jeanne T. Johnson      
John W. Pennington III       
Knights of Columbus, #6274 DeLand    
Louise Gillespie        
Marjorie E. Wilson Trust       
Merrill Lynch        
New Covenant Baptist Church of DeLand    
Oakland Presbyterian Church      
Olivari & Associates, CPA      
Park Shore Pharmacon       
Randall J. Marshall       
Ruth Bergeron        
Timothy W. Cook        
Trust & Investment Services – Steward    
Upsala Presbyterian Church      
Westminster Presbyterian Church of Vero Beach   
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JULY 1, 2015 - JUNE 30, 2016                                                                  YOU MAKE A DIFFERENCE 

OUR HEARTFELT GRATITUDE TO THOSE WHO HELP SUSTAIN OUR MISSION 

FUNCTIONAL ALLOCATIONS 

80%      10%        9%      1% 

  P
R

O
G

R
A

M
M

IN
G

 

A
D

M
IN

IS
T

R
A

T
IV

E
 

B
A

R
G

A
IN

 S
T

O
R

E
S

  

F
U

N
D

R
A

IS
IN

G
 

The Friendship Society of Duvall Homes 
 

Did you know one of the benefits of being a member of the  
Friendship Society is to receive complimentary invitations to special  

programs and events? If you’d like to learn more, please email  
Elizabeth Bhimjee, Chief Marketing & Development Officer, at  

Ebhimjee@DuvallHomes.org or call 386.734.2874 

 
Every attempt has been made to publish a thorough and accurate  

Donor List. Please forgive us should you find any errors or  
oversights, and notify us at your first opportunity by  

calling 386.734.2874 or emailing Cstanfield@DuvallHomes.org. 



3395 Grand Ave.  P.O. Box 220036 
Glenwood, FL 32722 

386.734.2874  888.445.4722 
DuvallHomes.org 

 
Presort Standard  
U.S. Postage Paid 

Non-Profit 
Permit 50 
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THE BARGAIN STORES OF DUVALL HOMES 

 

D A I L Y   D I S C O U N T S  

SHOP / DONATE household items, furniture, clothing, shoes, accessories, holiday decorations, books and more.  

DELAND: 642 W. New York Ave., 386.736.8270  DELTONA: 1200 Deltona Blvd., 386.860.4110  HOURS: Mon to Sat. 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. 

Pickups for most items can be arranged by calling 386.734.2874 

Serving you with a smile are, left to right, DeLand Store’s Janet, Bobbie and Christine; Deltona Store’s Sharon, Cherylann and Maribel. 
 

 
S H O P.  D O N AT E .  V O LU N T E E R .  

D U V A L L H O M E S . O R G  
 

 

Mention the code SHOPDH for a 10% discount until 2/1/2017.  


